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i sit here this morning as this cold weather surrounds 
us.  this may be a time when most of us are isolated in 
our homes.  the fact is, i am accustomed to this.

every since my stroke before the last one that limited 
my speaking and swallowing, i have remained isolated.  
until i got someone to move around the furniture, i 
couldn't even get out of my bedroom in my wheelchair.  
although i am still bound by these four walls, i can at 
least get into every room of my house.  the only people 
i see are the ones who are my caretakers.

even through all this, i consider myself blessed beyond 
measure. my Jesus is the reason i continue in this 
battle of life.  He's my reason for laying down and 
He's my reason for getting up.  he's my reason for 
continuing to care about those around me.  my daily 
confession is, "ishall run and not be weary.  i shall 
walk and not faint."  a simple changing of "they" to 
"i" from the scripture isa 40:1.  a confession of His 
word!

i believe my God for that and i freely confess it again 
here.  but i tell you the truth.  if i never walk 
again, i shall still praise Him.  if i never leave this 
house again, my spirit is free to soar.  it is not 
limited as this body is.  and there is not a day goes 
by when i will not praise Him and thank Him for His 
abundant mercies.

these blessings that fill our lives, too often we take 
them for granted.  i have a home while many remain 



unsheltered.  i have food that sustains this life.  and 
more than all of this, He has given me a way to still 
serve Him.  a way to reach out to reach out to a people 
He knows and loves more than i ever could.  (i am 
constantly amazed that even though he knows us so 
completely, He still loves us.)  but He has allowed me 
a means to reach out from here.  to those who love Him, 
perhaps to utter a word of hope and encouragement.  to 
those who deny Him, a word of warning and perhaps the 
planting of a seed.  He has even allowed me to witness 
to some of those in prison.

"Iwas naked and you clothed Me; I was sick and you 
visited Me; I was in prison and you came to Me." matt 
25:36  i may not be there to cloth the needy, but i may 
make a small contribution to those who can.  i may not 
be able to visit the sick, but my prayers reach beyond 
these walls.  i may not be able to go to those in 
prison but i may write and help them to know they are 
not alone and there is one Who loves them.

i say none of this to lift me up or to elicit pity.  i 
feel like the baseball player, lou gehrig.  even when 
his life was facing the inevitable disease which would 
be named after him, he proclaimed, "today i consider 
myself the luckiest man on the face of the earth."

times and people were much different then.  i am a 
child of that generation.  now is a time when they, 
"keep on hearing, but do not understand; keep on 
seeing, but do not perceive."  isa 6:9  "it is a people 
who go astray in their hearts, and they do not know My 
ways."  psa 95:10



not just me, but we all must reach out to those who do 
not know His ways.  His ways are the only ones leading 
to hope and fulfillment ... eventually to life itself.  
His is the love that is all encompassing and consuming.  
to the thirsty, He is drink. to the hungry, He is food.  
to the dead, He is life.

so spend any pity you would grant me to those who are 
perishing and do not know it.  He has "raised us up 
together, and made us sit together in the heavenly 
places in Christ Jesus".  eph 2:6  i am seated with Him 
in an exalted position.  not that i may look down on 
others, but that i may seek to lift them also up to 
that exalted position.  to lift them up into the 
habitation built of love.  GOD IS LOVE!

there was a movie made called "the great obsession".  
He is my obsession.  i hope He becomes yours as well.

linda


